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Penny St. Louis - Director of Planning and Urban Development

Marge Schmuckal, Zoning Administrator

280 Warren Ave – 2011-300 – Level II review
296-F-1 – B-4 Zone

20’ x 70’ addition

7/26/11:
The applicant is proposing to add a 1,400 sq ft addition to an existing 8,400 sq ft building that is used for auto repairs. The applicant states that McFarland Spring performs automotive repairs including brakes, springs and alignments. The B-4 Zone list such use(s) under the permitted uses section.

The proposal is meeting all the required setbacks of the B-4 zone.  The maximum impervious surface is 80 % and the applicant has stated that the impervious surface will be at 75% post construction.  The Maximum floor area ratio (R-3 zone closest) is more than being met at 14% where 55% is maximum.

I would like more detail concerning parking.  The submitted text states that 17 or more parking spaces will be provided.  The site plan depicts only 12 specific parking spaces.  The applicant should outline more specific details on the site plan showing where all the parking spaces will be placed.  It would be helpful to show how the site will work with the business and how cars will be maneuvered in and out during repairs. All such parking areas and maneuvering areas should be outlined on the site plan.

Marge Schmuckal                                                                                                                                               Zoning Administrator
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